

Minutes of Friends of St Faith's meeting Friday 1st March 2019.

Present: HG, ZW, AG, GS, CT, FH, VC

Apologies EB, DB, RS

1. **Welcome and introductions.** Alison Giles and Zoe Wood have kindly offered to chair the friends with VC from next term. We are very grateful! VC will organise an "introduction and planning" meeting with Ali and Zoe in the Easter break.
2. **Treasurer**
Floortje will be stepping down as treasurer from July. We thank her for all her tremendous efforts. We are actively seeing a new treasurer and Floortje has kindly offered to provide a transition for the incoming treasurer. We will update as soon as a candidate has been found.
3. **Easter Discs**
All plans are in place for the disco, we have some volunteers, but a few more would be great. The lower school disco will run from 2pm -3pm and the upper school 3pm to 4pm. We will sell sweets and provide water. Huge thanks to Meg Amin and Debbie Homer-Davies for their organisation of the Easter eggs and treats this year. **VC to send letter out asap.**
4. **Summer Fair**
Unfortunately, the summer fair date has clashed with the staple fair! We have provisionally rescheduled for **Sunday 9th June**. VC will contact all external vendors to see if they are available.
5. **Wine and Wisdom**
Please could all committee members use their 'What's App' class groups to advertise the wine and wisdom, we do not have a great take up at present! Extra forms are printed at reception for convenience. It was decided by the group that selling wine on the evening was not necessary as people bring their own and would be unlikely to want more.
6. **Phil the Bag**
We are yet to receive the payment for this initiative, Floortje to chase.
7. **PE wish list and Nature Garden**
It has been agreed that we will spend approximately £300 on each. VC to source identified items.
8. **Kit for Lower School**
HG has kindly liaised with ambition sport for the cost of a new kit. It is approximately £450. We will discuss at next meeting.
9. **Cake Sale/Treat**
On Friday 22nd March we would like to hold a treat night/Cake sale after school (3pm to 4.15pm) we will ask for donations and volunteers.
10. **Class Photos**
These are on the calendar for Tuesday 4th June. VC will liaise with Sam Dibb-Fuller to see if she is available on this morning. We will then have 5 weeks to do orders and prints before the final week of term!
11. **Fireworks**
Floortje has kindly agreed to see if she can book the fireworks display for early evening on Sunday 3rd November 2019 – confirmed! This worked well last year with gates opening at 4:30, display at 5:30 and gates closing at 6:30.

